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RECTOR’S LETTER

Dear friends,

We have arrived at an exciting point in our long history of ministry here on the
North Shore of Long Island. At this 105" Annual Meeting of the Parish of St. John’s
of Lattingtown, I am extremely happy to report we are a growing and thriving
congregation which is well prepared for an even bigger and brighter future.

God continues to bless this church in so many ways, and as your Rector [ am
grateful to serve alongside such a talented group of volunteers and staff members. 1
feel very fortunate to help lead this congregation. As faithful Episcopalians, | am
certain you will stand with me this year and say, “thank you gracious God for all that
you have provided for us in this church!” - especially, after those dark days of ministry

in the Pandemic.

For those who have come before us, for all who attend a few times a year or every
single week, and for those who come to this sacred place to hear God’s word and receive the bread of life, let us
say, “thank you God, for those whom you are now preparing to come after us.” Our hearts are grateful for the
future of God’s church, our life, and those we love.

Speaking of which, I am especially grateful for my wife Cheri Smith and our two daughters, Emma and Ella.
Like most families, we have been through a lot over these last few years. Living with an Episcopal priest can
sometimes be a challenge, therefore [ am very thankful for all their love and support of my ministry at St. John’s.

It is such a privilege to serve along side a tremendously talented staff, and especially our wonderful curate,
Mo. Catherine Wieczorek. We have the best finance administrator and treasurer in the Episcopal Church with
Mary Syracuse and George Edwards-Stimola. It is very true - God’s money is in good hands (and [ am not talking
about Allstate Insurance). Our newly appointed Sexton Mat Stimola, teams up with our veteran buildings expert
Frank Powers to care for this incredibly beautiful and yet complex system of buildings and grounds. Also, my
absolute thanks and praise goes out Courtney Callahan, Director of Outreach and Children’s Ministry, Chris
Brayne, Director of Music Ministry and the indispensable Mary Savin, our Parish Administrator.

Stephanie Clark and Tan Gumprecht have served as our vestry wardens and [ am personally grateful for their
wisdom and guidance—they have been a great team. For St. John’s to move confidently into the years ahead, we
must continue to have a clear vision of ministry.

As [ often quote from my dear friend Fr. lan Cron, an Episcopal priest from Nashville, TN, he speaks and
writes a lot about leadership and the life of St Francis of Assisi. In his book, Ian puts forth an interesting parallel
[ would like for St. John's to think about. Francis’ 12th century world faced challenges of modernity vs.
post-modernity, like ours. The Church had lost all credibility with untrustworthy leaders, had become very
political, and was irrelevant for those who were seeking God. But, just when the Church was at an all-time low,
along came St. Francis to save her.

How did he do it? Francis became the change he envisioned. He didn’t wait around for someone else to tell
him what to become, or do. He did it. Francis lived out, what Mahatma Gandhi would say and do, over 800
years later: “Be the Change you wish to See!” Do It.

If you want to see St. John’s of Lattingtown, your spiritual home, live and be
_ here for those who are to come after us, then you and [ have an important role
right now, and that is to help shape ministry for others.

If you wish to see music, youth, seniors, rich, poor, black, white, gay, straight,
become more and more a part of this community, and that means who we are and
what we stand for, then now is the time: “to be the change you wish to see!” We
are here to become disciples of Jesus Christ.

As Rector, | need your help to be this change! But, most importantly, God

.| needs you, because, together we are the Body of Christ!
b

Respectfully submitted,
The Rev'd Mark L. Fitzhugh



CURATE’S LETTER

Dear St. John’s of Lattingtown,

Grace and peace to you all in the name of our Lord, Jesus Christ.
As we come together for our 2022 Annual Meeting, [ would like to
express my gratitude and delight in serving as Curate here at Saint
John’s! Reflecting on this last year makes me realize how blessed we
are as a staff by you, our St. John’s community. Despite the many
challenges and with the ups and downs of COVID, our parish

family has continued to come through with grace and love.

In the Summer of 2021, we launched our “Faith and Families”

Spiritual Formation Series, which was offered virtually on the first

Wednesday of the month. The purpose of this program was to help
our St. John’s members reintegrate as a part of a community of faith, learn about foundations of our life as

Episcopalians, and join together for some much-needed fellowship and fun.

In the Fall, we were overjoyed to see the return of our St. John’s for Kids Family Service! Families of all types,
but especially those with small children, participate in this vibrant service each week, which includes a
child-friendly message, music specially written by Mr. B, and Holy Communion that invites children to the

altar to interact with the priest during the Eucharistic prayers.

Father Mark has continued to nurture an environment of creativity and mutual sharing. As a result, we have
been able to provide numerous adult formation offerings, such as Contemplative Evening Prayer in Advent, as
well as an Advent “Retreat Day.” We also embarked on an incredible journey through the Lenten Season with
our congregation-wide art project, which culminated in an exposition on April 24" that featured the work of
talented children, community artwork, and individual contributions. We now have a complete set of the

Stations of the Cross that is uniquely St. John's that we hope will inform and inspire generations to come.

We have so much more to look forward to in the coming year! Our
new Alpha Course begins on Wednesday, May 11" in conjunction
with members of the Reformed Church of Locust Valley. Alpha is a

: series of conversations focused on the questions of life, faith, and

(% & mcaning. Fach session includes a time to connect with others, hear a
_ talk on some element of faith, and then a chance for people to share
their own questions and perspectives with the group. To register, call

516-671-3226 or email catherine@stjlat.org.

[t truly is an exciting season at St. John’s of Lattingtown! There are so
| many ways to get involved and our incredible staff is always ready to
help you get connected! May we all give thanks to God for the many
blessings of this wonderful faith community, and may we continue to

™ o0 forth, rejoicing in the power of the Spirit! Alleluia! Alleluia!

Peace and blessings, Mother Catherine+



2021 - 2022 MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS - St. John’s of Lattingtown

The Music Program - Our Choral Scholar program, promoting and supporting vocal music education for
high school and college students under the direction of Chris Brayne, featured a joint program with Christ
Church Manhasset, and a Lenten Love Song concert. In addition, Chris organized and performed a moving
musical devotion for Lent, “Via Crucis”. The Junior Choral Scholar Program (ages 3™ grade and up) with
the children and youth at Glen Gardens will resume on Monday evenings. This year, the music program
added a Children's’ Choir with Mr. Chris- a short burst of music after the 9:00 am St John’s for Kids Service
teaching traditional Episcopalian hymns.

Little Learner’s Playgroup - Little Learner’s playgroup, led by Director Jenn Strazzeri and Assistant Director
Lisa Formicola, continues to grow and thrive and classes are filled to capacity! Their curriculum has

expanded to include an outside enrichment program several days a week. The

= Qutreach Ministries - Our Outreach Ministries have expanded and
include many different groups helping to support and serve the needs of our
community: Thistle and Spoon—supplied meals to the Transition Home in Glen

* Cove, Glen Gardens Ministries—hosted many wonderful events with our friends at

. Glen Gardens- including a back pack giveaway, pop up clothes tents and our
famous Old Fashioned Christmas Party, Thanksgiving and Christmas Boxes
Ministry ~filled and delivered dinners for friends during the holidays, Friends of St John’s— arranged toiletry
tote bags and prepared Easter dinner boxes, Airlift of Love sent skates and clothes to children in the Dakotas,
and new this year we began the Helping Hands Ministry - to support those who cannot attend regular services,
Karing Kids Children’s Ministry - collected toys for autistic children (with #
more events planned) and we are in the process of establishing a new
Full Circle Community OQutreach Ministry—to focus on those in assisted
living/nursing homes. Several weeks ago, we began “Faith out Front”
with a table on the patio after the 10:30 am service- to help introduce

all of the ministries at St John’s! Come and see all that we do!

St John’s 68™ Country Fair - Our annual event continues to promote

community awareness and raise funds for many parish and local

programs. In 2022 we were be back and better than ever! Our dynamic team of chairpersons- Cynthia Mur-
ray, Susan Moore, Alexis McAndrew and Stephanie Clark organized a fantastic weekend, beginning with a
wonderful Opening Night Party - and continuing on Saturday with rides, games, antiques, and vendors.
Our annual “Mass on the Grass” service on Sunday provided a faithful finish for our fantastic weekend!
Mark your calendars for the weekend of September 23th—25th, 2022!

Wellness Ministry - We are excited to announce many additions to our new Wellness Ministry! Cairn,
established by Bethany Kelsey, Heather Robinson, and Hanna Rubinstein has generously provided us with
yoga classes and a wonderful newsletter (edited by our own Claudine Baldwin) .We now provide family coun-
seling services with Patricia Hidalgo, LCSW- her office is on campus and open several days a week.

Wednesday Healing Service at 12 noon in the church continues in person and online. Mo. Catherine is
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available for individual spiritual direction, by appointment. Our Fr Mark’s Fitzhugh Fridays (on Instagram and
Facebook) weekly messages of hope and faith, with a dose of Fr Matk’s Southern charm, are a huge hit! We
also have two weekly AA Meetings in the Parish Hall, held on Tuesdays at 8:00 pm and Saturdays at 9:30 am.

Sunday School - Sunday School has returned in person! We have added an
Outreach component each week for kids- to help support community needs.
Our children participated in the Lenten Art project, designing their own beau-
tiful Stations of the Cross. The confirmation class of fourteen candidates will
be confirmed here at St. John's on May 22, 2022. Our Jr Acolyte Program has
returned, with 15 children, both new and alumni, serving at our services every
Sunday! Monday Nights Lights program returns again in June, with sports,
games, dinner and a spiritual component! A new program for the younger kids
- Monday Afternoon Lights- begins on May 2nd, featuring fun programming
with the Nature Preserve, book time with local authors and even a Dinosaur Ball ! On June 5th, we will have
our first “Receiving Day”- for baptized youth (and adults) receiving the Eucharist for the first time, or for
those already receiving to celebrate and participate fully in the Eucharist.

Buildings and Grounds - Our beloved Memorial Garden has been reseeded and new trees have been planted
around the exterior. The Lel Gimbel Cloister project is nearing completion. The altar lighting has been up-

7 B8 oraded and the altar floor has been restored. We have been working with FEMA to
qualify for funding to help us pay for repairs to the nursery school as a result of

¢ Hurricane Ida last September. Projects planned for this year include improving the

parking lot on Lattingtown Road, addressing our dated boiler and updating the

lighting in the choir loft.

= The Barn - Our version of a “thrift store” has flourished and is a tremendous asset to

» our church! Although closed for the winter, sales continue to thrive through

| Instagram and Facebook! We will have this year's Grand Opening on May 15th.

| Kate Scefonas (General Manager) along with volunteers Cynthia Murray, Amanda

~ Essex, Bumble Ingham, Jo Ann Browne and others have created a community treas-

ure with quality, donated, gently used furniture, clothing, and much more available at a huge discount.

Social Media/Website - We continue to have a strong social media presence on Instagram and Facebook
thanks to the talented and innovative Courtney Callahan, posting daily, with over 1,000 followers! Our
website is updated frequently with new offerings and programs, including many options to help support St
John's! i ;

Spiritual Formation - This year we offered a Faith & Family summer online series,
Advent Contemplative Prayer series, a Vestry Retreat, Lenten Art Project, and in
May, Alpha, an adult formation series, begins. Our Faith Matters bible study is
available every Sunday at 9:30 am and the Nurture (Prayer Group) meets on Mon-
days at 10:00 am.

New Sexton! - Please welcome our new Sexton, Mat Stimola (pictured right). Yes, the

name is familiar- he is George Stimola's brother and we are thrilled to have him

join Frank Powers, who continues to assist us on weekends, and complete our

staff!



OUR OUTREACH
| © SAVE THE DATES!

THE ST. JOHN'’S 69" COUNTRY FAIR
Friday, September 23rd - Sunday September 25th, 2022

&2 Photos from St John'’s Country Fair 2021
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THISTLE & SPOON

Thistle & Spoon Ministry

Confirmation families served dinner to guests
at the Transmonal Home in GIen Cove

Mimi Ponzer began her own Mlnlstry—Karlng Kids!

Qutreach Programs—Courtney Callahan, Director

St. John’s Country Fair Grants Committee
Vicki Fox & Ellen McMillin, Chairs
Thistle & Spoon
Diana Fredericks, Chair
Thanksgiving & Christmas Boxes
Jennifer Argenti, Allison Aston, Emilia Pfeifler, Chairs
Friends of St John’s
Lindsay Fox & Nitika Moran, Chairs
Helping Hands Ministry
Donna George & Ann Vessalico, Chairs
Airlift of Love
Bill Bales, Chair
Karing Kids
Mimi Pongzer, Chair
Full Circle Community Qutreach
Maria Corigliano & Fiona Elliot, Chairs




WARDEN’S REPORT

How blessed we are for St. John’s of Lattingtown Episcopal Church. While we recently celebrated the
resurrection of our lord Jesus Christ, and we now enjoy this wonderful season of Eastertide, there is much on
which to reflect and much to anticipate in the year ahead.

This past year was distinguished by the joyful return to church and to one another. We opened our
doors and our fields and welcomed back our parishioners and our neighbors, alike. St. John’s is as vibrant a
church as ever. Thanks to the work of our Ministry leadership, firstclass staff, and so many caring and
enthusiastic volunteers, we can wholeheartedly say we are following faithfully in Christ’s footsteps.

Week in and week out, we are actively meeting the varied but often related needs of those in our com-
munity and beyond. We have returned to our full schedule of offering three services on Sunday, online and in
person, and our popular Christian formation programs like Faith Matters and Monday Night Lights, are back
and actively attended. We are reminded that spiritual wellbeing, especially in these times, reaches far beyond our
four walls. We endeavor to meet the needs of our community near and far through many programs, including
our Love Thy Neighbor Ministry providing those in need with winter coats, school supplies and fellowship, our
Wellness Ministry offering yoga and family counseling services on campus, and our meal program ministries,
Thistle and Spoon, and Thanksgiving, Christmas and Easter Boxes—providing ongoing support for the food
insecure. Indeed, our church is very much alive and working hard every day to fulfill the mission of Christ’s life:
to love and to serve.

The breadth and depth of St. John’s ministries is only possible because of the talents and dedication of
the staff and parishioners. We are ever grateful for our faithful and generous parishioners who have come
together this past year to celebrate being together in faith. This was perhaps never more evident than at this past
season’s Country Fair - a reimagined opening night party filled with friends and neighbors followed by two days
of activities and worship on our great lawn. It was one of our most successful fund-raising and community
driven events. Weddings were also a big hit at St. John’s this year, with a record number celebrated and more to
come in the year ahead. We are also pleased to know the Annual Gala will return this summer. Aided by these
events and a strong economy, our endowment is the highest it’s been in history.

Under Father Mark’s and Mother Catherine’s leadership we are well positioned to take the next step.
We are blessed with incredible Vestry, Ministry leaders and staff. Special thanks to Chris Brayne and his music
program by which we are so blessed and Courtney Callahan and her children’s and outreach ministries which
lovingly engage us all. Also, we are thankful for our extraordinary staff, without whom we would not be where
we are today, Frank Powers, Sexton, George Stimola, Treasurer, .
Nancy Sanborn, Clerk, Mary Savin, Parish Administrator, Mary 2

Syracuse Financial Administrator and Kate Scefonas, General

Manager of the Barn.

In closing we’d like to send an additional heartfelt
thanks to our outgoing Vestry members Henry Davison and
Kearney Staniford and retiring Warden, Stephanie Clark. We

thank you and the Vestry for your dedication and service.

[an and Stephanie, Wardens



OUR MUSIC

: " The Music Ministry — we have had a challenging year with pandemic

* restrictions and restricted opportunity for recruitment. However, the Choral

f Scholars have been outstanding and very patient as we have negotiated both
making them safe and continuing the opportunity for them to meet and

~ rehearse in person. In addition to the regular weekly worship cycle, we offered a
Joint Choral Evensong with the Choir of Christ Church in Manhasset and two
concerts featuring words and music celebrating the Holiday season and Lenten
Love. The Director of Music also offered a Devotion for Passiontide featuring
Via Crucis by Philip Moore. Investing in equipment to livestream our services
has enabled us to reach our parishioners and the wider faith community dur-

§ ing lockdown and will continue post lockdown. We hope to recruit a group of

volunteers to assist in this important outreach to our congregation. Qur
Chris Brayne with new grandson, Henry o line presence via our website, Face Book, Instagram and Twitter has
resulted in a huge increase in our connections with people far and wide. Thank you to our wonderful Choral
Scholars for their energy and commitment and all my colleagues on staff for their unwavering support of our

mission to touch people’s hearts through our musical offerings—Chzris Brayne

Choral Scholars on Easter

Via Crucis, musical devotion, written by
Philip Moore, pictured right with Chris



OUR CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

MONDAY

.- AFTERNOON LIGHTS!

Monday Night Lights

Programs for Children and Youth

Outreach Camp - Sundays @ 9:30 am
Sunday School - Sundays @ 10:30 am
Jr Acolyte Program - Sundays @ 10:30 am

(Training sessions monthly)

Receiving Day - June 5th @ 10:30 am
Confirmation Class - next class- Oct, 2022
Monday Afternoon Lights - begins May 2nd
Monday Night Lights - begins June 20th
Karing Kids - children and youth outreach

Apple Ministry - children and youth outreach




SUNDAYS @ ST JOHN’S
ol T EER
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BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS




OUR MINISTRIES

Our ministries support the mission of St John's —to offer our lives to God'’s service through regular worship, to deepen our
relationship with God and nurture our fellowship through openness to God's word as revealed in studying Holy Scripture, to reach

out to the needs of all people, and to be faithful stewards of all we have received.

Wellness Ministry - Patricia Hidalgo, LCSW

Jr. Acolytes Altar Guild
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SUNDAY SC

14



Follow us on Facebook - StJohnsOfLattingtown and Instagram - stjohnslattingtown

“LENTENLOVE

ST.JOHN'S CHQRAL SCHOLARS
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May 1
May 2
May 3
May 11
May 15
May 22
June 5
June 12
June 20
July 17
August 21
September 18

September 23- 25

October 2
October 2
October 16
November 6
November 11
November 20
November 27
December 24

December 25

IMPORTANT DATES

May — December, 2022

Annual Meeting — 10:30 a.m.

Monday Afternoon Lights begins (programming for ages 3-7 yrs)
Clergy Retreat

ALPHA classes begin

The Barn Grand Re-opening - 10:00 am

Confirmation Service—10:30 am

Pentecost /Receiving Day

Outdoor Summer Services begin — 9:30 am — Memorial Garden
Monday Night Lights begins

Vestry Meeting -11:45 am

Vestry Meeting -11:45 am

Vestry Meeting -11:45 am

St John’s 69th Country Fair

Stewardship Sunday

Blessing of the Animals, Fair Lawn — 4:00 p.m.

Vestry Meeting, 11:30 a.m. — Zoom

All Saints Sunday, Daylight Saving ends

Diocesan Convention, 9:00 a.m.

Vestry Meeting, 11:45 a.m.

First Sunday of Advent

Family Christmas Service, 4:00 p.m.
Christmas Eve Services, 6:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m.
Christmas Service, 10:30 a.m.




MINISTRY CONTACTS

MINISTRY: CONTACT:

‘Acolytes, Eucharistic Ministers & LeCtors......ooviiivieeiieciiviieeseeesveeeeeeseve s e eseenaes .. Mary Savin

Jr Acolytes........ R TSR ek s eeseunanmomemssaspms . Donna Landers George, Rodes Ponzer

Altarr Griildl s s s s e e S s s oA R Hannah Burns

Building and Grounds.........ooovivioiiiiiicce e Harold Bollaci

Eucharistic ViSitOrs ...ovevvivieieeviciiiiceecevicene e s ettt Nancy Roenfeldt
St. Johin's GOttty Pait, ... ceememmrnnrensammens e ettt cevreerennenne.Cynthia Murray
|31 1210 Ui PSP, e soearre Somuole, Mary Syrasuse
Flagpole....c.ooovvvieiieiiiiciicecceee T—— P —— Rich Hagner
HR Committee ...cocvvvrerienieieiieieennn, ettt e s Evan Bollaci
[nveStmMent COMMITTEE. ...vvievirerereeireereeeteeeteeireesrees cebeeresreserseersessseseesreessesessesenes Michael Powers
Mernprial CFart arivemmasssummmassssem e v R Nicole Stiegelbauer, Mary Syracuse
Music......cccvvenie. T O S PO SO OSTSPPOUUUPUPRIPR Christopher Brayne
New Member ComMITtEe. .. coviieiriiiiieieieteiiiieseereiire e sereees e esseeeressessareeseess Alexis McAndrew
D T s s i e e mBmaESRPSER E S P S TAREAPE EmAAAT Victoria Fox
Qurreachi:..o. T — T T —— Courtney Callahan
Parish LiDrary....cooooiiiiiiii et Judy Gallagher
Sunday School.......cceceviviiiiiiiiiie certereereneenenesseseneeenenersenesessens e COUTtNey Callahan
SEEWHEABIID, cvssssinsnisnnsasinmnsenssmssmensaanssns cevrersecnrenens TOom Gimbel, Jackie Powers, Kearney Staniford
Ushiers 8 Greeters; s R — veenenn.Peter Marshall
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ST. JOHN’S OF LATTINGTOWN CHURCH
The Episcopal Diocese of Long Island
325 Lattingtown Road Locust Valley, New York 11560 * 516.671.3226
Office email: marysavin@stjlat.org | Rector email: frmark@stjlat.org

www.stjlat.org

The Rev’d Mark L. Fitzhugh, Rector
The Rev'd Catherine L Wieczorek, Curate
Christopher Brayne, Director of Music Ministry
Courtney Callahan, Director of OQutreach & Children’s Ministry
Frank Powers, Mat Stimola, Sextons

Mary Savin, Parish Administrator

Kate Scefonas, General Manager, The Barn

Mary Syracuse, Finance Administrator

YOUR ST. JOHN’S VESTRY

Stephanie Clark (2022), Warden
lan N. H. Gumprecht (2023), Warden
Nancy Sanborn, Clerk;
George Stimola, Treasurer
Virginia Apple (2023),
William Bales, (2024),
Harold Bollaci (2024),
Robert Copp (2022),
Henry Davison (2022),
Carolyne Dilgard-Clark (2023),
Chad Doerge (2023),

Tom Gimbel (2023),

John Sheldon (2022),
Kearney Staniford (2022),
Shannon Vulin (2024)
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